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Item 5.02 Departure of Directors or Certain Officers; Election of Directors;
Appointment of Certain Officers; Compensatory Arrangements of Certain Officers.

Effective February 4, 2009, United States Steel Corporation ended the enrollment
period under a voluntary early retirement program (a "VERP") that had been
offered to certain of its non-represented employees in the United States.
Retirements will be effective February 28, 2009, except that the Corporation may
elect to delay certain participants' retirement dates under the program.  The
principal terms of the VERP include one additional year of service and age to be
added to each participant's service and age for benefit accrual and early
retirement eligibility purposes under the relevant pension plans, and one year
of salary will be paid to each participant.  Additionally, the rate used to
determine any lump sum calculation will be protected for those participants the
Corporation determines will retire after February 28, 2009.  A form of the VERP
program is filed herewith as Exhibit 99.1.

Item 8.01. Other Events

On February 6, 2009, United States Steel Corporation announced that
approximately 500 employees have elected to retire under the VERP described
above.  A copy of the press release in substantially the form released is filed
herewith as Exhibit 99.2.

Item 9.01. Financial Statements and Exhibits



      (d)  Exhibits

           99.1 A form of the VERP program

           99.2 Press release titled "U. S. Steel Announces Results of
                                  Successful Voluntary Early Retirement Program"
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     Pursuant  to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of  1934,  the
registrant  has  duly  caused this report to be signed  on  its  behalf  by  the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

By   /s/ Larry G. Schultz
     ---------------------------
     Larry G. Schultz
     Senior Vice President & Controller

Dated:  February 6, 2009



                                                                    Exhibit 99.1

                       United States Steel Corporation       Susan M. Suver
                       600 Grant Street                      Vice President -
[U. S. Steel logo]     Pittsburgh, PA 15219-2800             Human Resources

                    Voluntary Early Retirement Program - 2009

Dear

As you are aware, our Company has been severely affected by the U.S. and global
financial crisis.  Though the reality of the current difficult situation is
clear, we are not sure how long this crisis will last.  On December 16, 2008, we
announced a series of actions designed to further reduce costs and to staff our
business consistent with our current customer demand.  One of the actions
announced was a targeted voluntary early retirement program (the "2009 VERP").

You are receiving this package of information because you are eligible to retire
under the 2009 VERP.  I strongly encourage you to carefully read these materials
to fully understand how taking advantage of this opportunity can positively
impact you and your plans for retirement.

Eligibility - In general, eligibility for the 2009 VERP is limited to certain
groups of non-represented employees who are at least age 57 with at least two
years of Benefit Service as of December 31, 2008.  However, if the number of
employees who elect to retire under the 2009 VERP exceeds the maximum number
established under the program, elections to retire will be accepted in an order
based on descending years of Continuous Service until the maximum allowed number
of participating employees is reached.

Retirement Date - Except in limited cases, employees who retire under the terms
of the 2009 VERP will retire on February 28, 2009.  To ensure an orderly
transition of responsibilities, the Company, at its sole discretion, may delay a
retirement date under the 2009 VERP beyond February 28, 2009.

Enhanced Retirement Benefits - By electing to retire under the 2009 VERP, you
will be taking advantage of benefit enhancements designed to help you transition
into retirement with benefits that are significantly greater than those you
would otherwise be eligible to receive at this time:

 *    Severance pay equal to 12 months of your current monthly base salary
      payable in a lump sum

 *    One additional year of age and service for purposes of determining certain
      retirement benefits

 *    Lump-sum protection by locking in the interest rate used to determine the
      value of your lump sum from the USS defined benefit pension plan

 *    A $20,000 unfunded Retiree Health Account ("RHA") for you, and another
      $20,000 unfunded RHA for your spouse if you are married at retirement,
      to help offset your premiums for health care during retirement

 *    Removing the age 60 requirement under the Supplemental Pension Program
      and/or the Non Tax-Qualified Pension Plan to ensure you vest in
      this valuable

Election Period - The 2009 VERP is being offered for a very limited period of
time. To retire under the 2009 VERP, your signed Election Form and Release Form
must be received, signed and dated by a representative at your location's
Employee Benefits Office on or before 5:00 p.m. (local time) on February 4,
2009.  Once submitted, your election cannot be revoked without Company consent.

              Voluntary Early Retirement Program - 2009 (continued)

Personalized 2009 VERP Information - Enclosed with this cover letter are the
following personalized exhibits to  help you make an informed decision as well
as the forms necessary to make your election, including:

  *  Summary
  *  Severance
  *  Vesting
  *  Pension
  *  Health Care
  *  Additional Information
  *  Election Form
  *  Release Form



The exhibits provide estimated benefit calculations using preliminary
assumptions; your actual retirement benefit calculations will be made when you
retire.

Supplemental Severance Benefit  -  Part of the Total Regular Pension - lump sum
benefit outlined in your personalized Pension exhibit is shown as payable form
the USS Pension Plan.  However, due to restrictions under the Internal Revenue
Code relating to plan amendments to tax-qualified plans, the enhancements shown
as payable from the USS Pension Plan cannot be paid from the tax-qualified
trust.  Instead, this amount will be paid to you as a supplemental Severance
Benefit upon your retirement under the 2009 VERP (instead of from the USS
pension plan).  This supplemental benefit is in addition to the Severance
Benefit outlined in your personalized Severance exhibit.  In addition, a tax
allowance of 35% of the supplemental Severance Benefit will be paid to assist
you with income taxes and other withholding taxes on the supplemental Severance
Benefit.  The exact amount of the supplemental Severance Benefit will be
determined when you retire.

Further Assistance - Representatives at your location's Employee Benefits Office
are prepared to assist you throughout the 2009 VERP election period.  You are
encouraged to:

  *  e-mail pensions@uss.com to get prompt answers to your questions;

  *  visit the Employee Portal at http://employee.uss.com (Quick Links section)
     to read frequently asked questions and answers on the 2009 VERP.  Also,
     visit the Life Events section for retirement choices, procedures and
     important retirement considerations;

  *  consult with your personal attorney, accountant and/or financial advisor;
     and

  *  participate in one of the 2009 VERP informational sessions that will be
     held via conference calls during the week of January 19.  Details
     will be provided to you in an e-mail.

As U. S. Steel continues to adapt to the ever-changing global economy, we will
continue to monitor the size of our workforce in relationship to our customers'
demands and our profitability.  We are hopeful that the 2009 VERP and other
actions we are taking to reduce costs will be sufficient; however, due to the
uncertain business conditions, we cannot rule out the possibility of future
layoffs.

Thank you for your consideration of the 2009 VERP and how it can benefit you.

Sincerely,

Susan M. Suver

Enclosures



                                                                    Exhibit 99.2

                   U. S. STEEL ANNOUNCES RESULTS OF SUCCESSFUL
                       VOLUNTARY EARLY RETIREMENT PROGRAM

     PITTSBURGH, Feb. 6, 2009 - United States Steel Corporation (NYSE: X)
announced today that approximately 500 employees have elected to retire under a
Voluntary Early Retirement Program (VERP) offered to certain non-represented
Headquarters and Operations employees in the United States who met age and
years-of-service criteria. The retirement date for most employees will be
February 28, with a few exceptions to allow for a short transition period.
In connection with the program, U. S. Steel will take a first quarter pre-tax
charge of approximately $70 million.
     Among those who elected to retire are a number of executives, whose names
will be announced in a series of press releases as internal notifications take
place. The executive retirements will be effective on or about April 1, subject
to an appropriate transition period. As a result of this program, U. S. Steel
will restructure its workforce as well as its leadership ranks to meet current
business needs using a comprehensive succession plan. We expect that this
restructuring could save approximately $50 million annually once it has been
fully implemented.
     The VERP is one element of a wide-ranging plan the company implemented to
conserve cash and lower costs in light of the difficult global economic
environment.
                                      -oOo-
For more information about U. S. Steel, visit www.ussteel.com.


